
When is the prom? 

 

The Wildern School Cosmic Prom will be held on Thursday 22nd July. Students should aim 

to arrive from 6pm and must arrive by 7.15pm to ensure they are seated in time for the 

meal to be served. 

 

 

Where is the prom being held? 

 

The venue for the prom is St Mary’s Stadium, Britannia Road, Southampton, SO14 5FP. 

 

 

Where should my son/daughter get dropped off? 

 

There will be stewards on the night to direct traffic within the stadium. Cars should head into 

the North Car Park on Britannia Road, SO14 5RG where they will be directed around the 

stadium to the South Car Park, and then around to the front of the stadium where they will 

be able to stop and drop off in front of the red carpet. 

 

 

Can I come to watch my son/daughter getting dropped off? 

 

Friends and family are very welcome to watch students being dropped off, please continue 

to adhere to all Government guidelines and social distancing rules.  There will be space on 

either side of the carpet for spectators. You can park in the stadium’s car parks. Cars must 

be moved from the car parks later in the evening - no overnight parking. 

 

 

Do I have to pay for anything on the night? 

 

The price of the prom tickets includes a welcome mocktail along with a three course meal. St 

Mary’s Stadium is a cashless venue so if you would like your son/daughter to purchase 

soft drinks on the night, they will need to bring a debit card or Apple/Google pay. 

 

 

What does the three course meal consist of? 

 

Starter - Giant crostini with grilled Mediterranean vegetables, bocconcini mozzarella on a 

ciabatta 

Main course - 7oz Beef burger served on a brioche bun with lettuce, beef tomato, triple 

cooked chips and Country slaw 

Dessert - Salted caramel and chocolate brownie with candied orange and milk jam 

Vegetarian and vegan options are available when requested in advance. 

 

My son/daughter has dietary requirements, how do I let you know? 

 



If your son/daughter has dietary requirements, please make us aware when you purchase 

the prom ticket. Alternatively, email Miss Mills on s.mills2@wildern.org before Friday 2nd 

July to ensure the venue is made aware of this. 

 

Will there be an opportunity to take a picture in front of the pitch? 

 

Between 6pm and 7.45pm, students will have the opportunity to take a photo in front 

of the football pitch. Due to security reasons, it will only be possible for this to happen 

during these times. 

 

 

What time does the prom finish? 

 

The prom will end at 11pm so please make arrangements for your son/daughter to be picked 

up from the stadium car parks at this time. 

 

 

Please note, St Mary’s is a no smoking venue. 

 

 

Covid restrictions 

 

The event is planned after the planned lifting of restrictions on July 19th, therefore St Mary’s 

stadium have informed us that there are no Covid restrictions associated with this event. If St 

Mary’s imposes any of their own restrictions, that we are currently unaware of, then we will 

let you know as soon as possible. 

 

 

What to do if my son or daughter cannot attend the Prom? 

 

Please contact the school finance department before July 2nd. 
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